

To Kalon K'Agathon



International Relations Club

To Kalon K'Agathon — "The Beautiful and the Good" — comprised of undergraduates from all classes who are undertaking studies of Latin and Greek antiquity, can honestly claim to be one of the outstanding student organizations at the college.

Under the very able direction of the moderator, Rev. Reginald McKernan, To Kalon K'Agathon gathered in meeting every third Friday of the month. According to a time-old precedent, upper classmen expounded their research on previously designated topics, generally related to authors treated during the term.

At the initial meeting of the year, Dante Sena was appointed president and Student Council representative. During the term Robert Rausch spoke on "Tacitus as an Historian"; Raymond Ziminski discussed "Herodotus, the Greek Historian"; while James Thompson treated "Demosthenes" and Carl Dengel, "Plautus."

was its participation in the Spring Conference of the Catholic Student Peace Federation held at Rosemont College, Philadelphia, early in March. John Berkery, Daniel Buckley, Vincent Dunn, Gerard Gorman, Joseph Mahoney, Thomas Orr, and Vincent Tuohy participated in the day-long discussion on the Sino-Japanese conflict. Austin Murphy, president of the club and corresponding secretary of the C.S.P.F., was chairman of the morning session.

Other achievements of the group included the distribution of pamphlets on international law and economics, planned study of the Far East and Spanish questions as well as enrollment of its members in the Union of Prayer for peace, an intercollegiate confraternity whose aim is world peace through daily prayer. Dr. Frank Naggi was moderator of the club for the year.

NDER the able leadership of Dr. Frank Naggi, moderator, the History Club has devoted most of its time this year to a study and consideration of the New York State Constitution which is to be revised on the recommendations of the Constitutional Convention which began its sessions this spring.

"Social Welfare and Education as Affected by the State Constitution" and "Child Labor and the State" were the two phases of proposed revision which the club chose for careful treatment. Early in November, Dr. Naggi became a member of the Special Committee on the New York State Constitution organized by the government research department; and he reported all the findings of the History Club to this group.

Members of the History Club were also instrumental in the formation in November of the National Federation of Catholic College Students. ALTHOUGH in existence but little more than a year, the Burschenschaft Edelweiss is already one of the most active and popular groups in the college. Having as its purpose an appreciation of the beautiful and interesting in German art and letters and a study of the close relation between German and our own natures, the Burschenschaft stormed the citadel of hide-bound jingoism and began an extensive series of lectures by guest speakers.

Under the guidance of Rev. Dr. Otto V. Beck and the club officers, Frank Fidgeon, president; Robert Rausch, vice-president; Henry Krisch, secretary; and John Sheridan and Joseph Daly, treasurers, prominent speakers, including Father Beck, Doctor Naggi, Professor Carway, Professor Schwendemann, and Professor Gregory, addressed the club during the term.

For exceptional interest in the Burschenschaft Miss Anna Maria Dell'Aria, Father Beck, and Doctor Naggi were voted in as honorary members.

History Club



Burschenschaft Edelweiss

